
MAYOR'S MESSAGE
We have had a mild winter and a so-so spring when it comes to our water year. The
Governor declared a state of emergency for all of Utah with snowpack averaging 70% of
normal. Please do all you can to prepare your watering systems to reduce the amount
of watering this year. As far as I know, Pineview water is scheduled to start charging
their system on April 19th so the time to act is right now. 

The City Council and the Mayor’s office is very aware about the possible permanent
closing of Pleasant View Drive at 400 E. (Washington Blvd.). North Ogden City has
proposed this and is actively exploring this option.We are very much opposed to a
permanent closure and have expressed our position to their council. We believe that
any perceived safety issues at the intersection can be remedied by making eastbound
traffic a right turn only option.We will continue to push for a solution that will benefit all
users of this roadway. We will keep you posted. Also, please pay attention to our social
media posts as sometime soon there will be a public hearing in North Ogden that will
give each of you a chance to join with us on the Council to express concerns.  We are
committed in continuing to work with the officials in North Ogden to try and resolve
their safety concerns while still maintaining this historic corridor.

I am saddened by the loss of life of members of our community from this dreadful
pandemic.  Consequences of contracting this virus can prove deadly. Vaccination
opportunities have now been opened to all individuals 16 and older.  I would exhort
each of you to take this opportunity to be vaccinated.  I realize that not everyone
believes that vaccinations are for them.  I would encourage you to do your own
research and not depend on social media to make such an important decision.  If you
decide to not be vaccinated, please continue to take the necessary precautions to
protect you and your loved ones. I fully understand that this is an individual decision,
but such an important decision deserves your full attention and not hearsay or horror
stories from social media.

I am committed to doing whatever it takes to ensure that Pleasant View remains the
best place to not only grow up, but the best place to grow old.  

Mayor Leonard Call

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

April 13: City Council
April 14:  Founder's Day Planning
Meeting
April 22: Planning Commission
April 27: City Council
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Pleasant View City currently has two open job positions.  Please visit
www.pleasantviewcity.com for job descriptions and employment application.

 
Parks Seasonal Turf Maintenance

 
Operations & Maintenance Tech I

 
 
 
 VEHICLE BURGLARIES

With the weather getting better the Pleasant View Police Department is seeing an increase in night time
thefts and vehicle burglaries. The bad guys are being dropped off in our neighborhoods then walking

around looking for anything to steal in yards, garages and mostly vehicles. Unlocked vehicles were usually
the target, now if there are any valuables in sight they will break out the windows of locked vehicles to steal

your property. In one recent case they shot out the car window to gain entry. Enclosed trailers are also
being entered locked or unlocked and the property from inside stolen. We have also had the entire trailer
taken. Construction sites are having tools stolen from inside locked trailers after the locks are cut. Please
keep your vehicles, homes and garages locked and all valuables out of sight. Listen for unusual noise at

night from outside your home or your neighbor’s homes. Outdoor lighting is also recommended. Thieves
keep returning to our area because it is profitable for them. PVPD is stepping up patrols to help catch the

suspects or discourage their activity in our area. Please promptly report any suspicious activity to the
Pleasant View Police Department at 801-629-8221 or 911.  Ryon M. Hadley, Chief of Police

 
      Ryon M. Hadley

                Chief of Police
       Pleasant View Police Dept.

           Office- 801.782.6736
 

 Open Burn Window is March 30—May 31
To apply for a burn permit, please visit air.utah.gov or call 801-536-4000

Help Wanted

Conserving Water Is Beautiful
Less grass and more shrubs, wildflowers, and rocks add curb 
appeal and save water (and money). Try xeriscaping to save even more.

For more tips go to https://slowtheflow.org/outdoor-tips/

Outdoor Water Saving Tips | Slow the Flow
Learn how to save water outside with tricks for your gutters, sprinklers, mower and more. Get outdoor water saving

tips to use less H20 in the garden, landscaping and lawn.
www.slowtheflow.org

Storm Water
Take tree & grass trimmings to Weber County Compost Facility (801-726-8212). 
You can also pick up ground cover to stabilize erosion, and compost is available for a natural fertilizer.

FYI-Pineview Water will start charging the system on

April 19th.  

For questions, please call (801) 621-6555

https://slowtheflow.org/outdoor-tips/
https://slowtheflow.org/outdoor-tips/
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Salmon BakeSalmon BakeSalmon Bake

Goose ChaseGoose ChaseGoose Chase

Movie in the ParkMovie in the ParkMovie in the Park
Food Trucks
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Car ShowCar ShowCar Show
5k & Breakfast5k & Breakfast5k & Breakfast

ParadeParadeParade

Saturday, June 26, 2021Saturday, June 26, 2021Saturday, June 26, 2021

 Watch for more information in May and June


